

RIVERSIDE MINOR HOCKEY ASSOCIATION
October 19, 2020
Minutes

In attendance AM Schofield
Mark McLean
Nicole D'Hondt
Shawn Knowles
Laurie Parent
Lisa Jubinville
Matt Bunn
Jay Jubinville
Doug Rivard
Jodi Brocklebank
Nicole D'Hondt
Mike Rocheleau
Owen Bravo
Lisa Breault

Regrets: Bob Sobocan
Sean Ducharme
Chris Loveridge

Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm by AM Schofield

1. Approval of Agenda

Motion to approve agenda by M. McLean/J. Brocklebank
Carried

2. Financial Report (L. Breault)

Review of financials. Will cross reference sponsorship cheques as they are received. Equipment costs are high There should be enough equipment if more register in January. Insurance could still be adjusted.

3. Approval of Minutes (September 21, 2020)

Motion to approve minutes by J. Brocklebank/J. Jubinville. Carried.

4. Executive Report

M. McLean

No report.

5. House League Report

J. Brocklebank/S. Knowles

Everything went really well with the games. Only one warning re body contact. City was supposed to tape the benches for social distancing but have not done so. Will look into it. Kids are sitting close together. Atom

[Type here]

Page 1 of 3

started with games this week and everything went well. Only 7-8 kids on each team so they were tired. U9 will start in 3 more weeks. Up to staff if they want a scorekeeper. Scores are not posted. Will keep scoresheets at older levels because of multiple penalties. Will try 3 on 3 going forward because 4 on 4 has too much incidental contact.

6. Travel Report (J. Jubinville)

3 teams started on weekend and all went well. No issues with contact. Only pain is the covid screening because everyone is doing it differently. John Hogan sending out ref schedule on a weekly basis.

7. Registration

AM Schofield

At the point where we are chasing people for money. Will start calling in addition to emailing. P2P package was submitted but not sure if a cheque is coming now or later. Will follow up with them on that. Winter registration will be posted on website in November with maybe opening December 1. That is the plan.

8. Clinics (S. Ducharme, O. Bravo)

Discussion re dress code. Trainers are an issue for teams. Some travel coaches missing their planning a safe return. Lists will be sent out to convenors.

9. Rosters (N. D'Hondt)

Will not be submitting rosters until we are told we have to because then teams will be locked.

10. Ice/Facility Schedule Report

B. Sobocan

No report.

11. Fundraising

a.) Sponsorship Report

M. Bunn/C. Loveridge

Hoping to have all cheques confirmed by mid-week next week.

12. Pictures (L. Jubinville/R. Keech)

Everything is set and envelopes going out for pictures next weekend. Going in one at a time for individual but no team pictures.

13. Advertising (B. Sobocan)

No report.

15. Trophies (M. Rocheleau)

No report.

16. Equipment (D.Rivard)

All the jerseys are in.

17. Special Needs Team (D. Rivard)

All going well. Mostly positive feedback. More younger kids this year. Around 26 players in total. Divided by skill level.

18. Old Business

No report.

19. New Business

Discussion re health questionnaires. Right now using verbal health screening. Other options are more expensive. We did have an audit by the city for our contact tracing forms which we submitted (eg. jotform or ewaiver). Feedback is that our current method is fine. For teams coming in they will have to provide confirmation from their systems.

Concerns from coaches re wearing masks and the kids can't hear them. They asked if they could wear helmets instead of masks on the bench. Seems like a grey area but helmets are for the ice. So the answer is no.

20. Adjournment

MOTION to adjourn at 8:00 pm by M. Bunn/S. Knowles, Carried.

Next meeting is November 16.

Anne Marie Schofield



President RMHA

Laurie Parent



Executive Secretary RMHA